

#47203

TO: ALL CLEARING MEMBERS

DATE: JUNE 26, 2020

SUBJECT: THEOCC.COM REDESIGNED WEBSITE - REMINDER

On June 28, 2020, the OCC will launch the redesigned website. It will replace the current site and will be found at <a href="https://prd.theocc.com">https://prd.theocc.com</a>,.

We encourage users to access the new website and become familiar with the new layout. If a user has any feedback, they can enter it though the <u>Contact and Feedback form</u> on the website which will be analyzed and prioritized by OCC.

Below are the notable changes to the new website:

- The home page and all interior pages will feature a new visual design. Also, certain pages on the current site will be merged. Details on site changes are available on the Site Update Overview page.
- The navigation and site menu, as well as many page URLs, will change. Although many of the current site's URLs will automatically redirect users to the appropriate page on the new site, visitors will be encouraged to update all bookmarks, including batch processing URLs. Please see the <a href="Batch">Batch</a>
   Processing Changes page for a list of new script examples. Scripts will not change from their current format until the new site formally launches.
- Certain Market Data reports will be consolidated. The Market Data section will remain a standalone section within the site's main navigation. Also, DDS and Inbound FIXML documentation will be placed in the Clearance and Settlement area of the new site.
- A System Status button will be added to the site so that visitors can quickly learn about issues that may
  be affecting the clearing system.
- Certain content will be removed from the site and archived, such as News published prior to 2014. After
  the launch, site visitors can send questions about accessing archived content through the <u>Contact and</u>
  <u>Feedback</u> form that will be made available. Information Memos will remain on the site and will not be
  affected by the archiving of content.

Prior to the launch of the redesigned site, the current site at <a href="https://www.theocc.com">https://www.theocc.com</a> will remain the official source for all OCC data and information.

If you have any questions regarding this memo, please contact the Member Services Help Desk at the following numbers: 800-544-6091 or 800-621-6072. Within Canada, please call 800-424-7320. Clearing Members may also send an email to <a href="mailto:memberservices@theocc.com">memberservices@theocc.com</a>.